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Planning  
·        At the next parish council meeting on June 12th, we shall consider new applications: 
‘Land east of Station Road – erection of stable block and menage with new access’ (18/01658/APP); 
and 
‘Manor Farm, Station Road – deconstruction of section of stone boundary wall and rebuilding with 
reinforced spine’ (18/01727/ALB). 
·        Council had no objection in May to applications: 
18/01362/APP for 20 Millfield Avenue for a ‘front and rear extension with pitched roof to replace 
existing flat roofs’; and 
18/01136/APP for Barnwell Farm, Station Road for ‘demolition of existing flexible use building and 
erection of replacement flexible use building’; and 
18/01382/APP for New House, Tompkins Lane for ‘part two-storey extension and first floor build 
over garage’. 
·        AVDC has approved New House, Tompkins Lane – single storey rear extension (18/00842/ACL). 
Licensing 
At our meeting on May 8th the application for a premises licence for Manor Farm was on the agenda 
and over 30 people attended the meeting. After the applicants explained their reasons for the 
application, residents expressed their concerns. Council agreed to make a representation to the 
AVDC Licensing Sub-Committee, which will consider the application on June 6th. 
Vandalism to Signs 
Three sign posts were vandalised on the night of May 19th – two bus stops and one for the Village 
Hall. We now await Bucks County Council replacing them. 
New Post Office  
The new post office at The Plough was officially opened on Friday 25th, by The Speaker, the Rt Hon 
John Bercow, MP for Buckingham. Adrian Lambourne represented the parish council and several 
children from Marsh School were present. Stella has lots of photos and there was an item on local 
ITV news. 
Annual Parish Meeting 
The open meeting for all parishioners was on May 22nd, attended by four residents, Cllr Angela 
Macpherson and Chris Anstey, who presented a report on the activities of the three local charities. 
Minutes, the Chairman’s and Angela’s reports on the past year are also available on the MGPC 
website.  
Speeding 
We are resuming sessions with the Sentinel camera. We have the camera for the first two weeks in 
June and have some vacant slots if anyone would like to help – each session takes an hour (the first 
one is observing an experienced operator). 
We are also expecting a quotation for a Castle Street speed survey from Transport for Bucks, in time 
for our meeting on June 12th. 
GDPR 
The new General Data Protection Regulation came into force on May 25th, but recipients of this 
monthly bulletin requested to be on the list and so you are not required to confirm your agreement 
again. However, anyone who wishes to be taken off the list can contact the Chairman or Clerk. 
Next Meeting 
Council will meet next at the Village Hall on Tuesday June 12th at 8.00 pm. 
  
To comment, email Ian Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com; or call 01869 
277620. Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
  
MGPC’s website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.                             
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